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100133 HEDGES CARVER K

DOB: 06/19/1976 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Hedges in June 2017 to his
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx upon acceptance through the Interstate
Compact and provided he has an acceptable home and job
plan. This parole will include GPS for a period of one
year, xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx In addition he must engage in

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
and his release the Board would like to see Mr. Hedges

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The reason for the
long-staggered date is that in light of the nature of the
crime, including the use of a firearm and loss of life,
xxxxxxxxxxxxx and to parole Mr. Hedges at this stage would
promote disrespect for the law and depreciate the severity
of the offense. In addition the Board wishes to provide a
long transition to prepare for his release to xxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxx. During any period of unemployment Mr. Hedges
should engage in twenty hours of community service per
week. This parole is contingent upon Mr. Hedges remaining
booking free and remaining in any program or educational
courses in which he is currently enrolled. (GTD:2/3/25)
MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Reamer,
DeLosSantos

541539 JOHNSON JOSHUA

DOB: 10/06/1985 - PAROLED

The Board votes to parole Mr. Johnson in July 2015 xxxxxxx

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxr and GPS
for
the duration of his sentence. During any period of
unemployment Mr. Johnson is to engage in twenty hours of
community service per week. This parole is contingent upon
Mr. Johnson remaining booking free and remaining in any

program or educational courses in which he is currently
enrolled. (GTD: 2/21/16 ) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Reamer, DeLosSantos
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144863 HEDSTROM COLBY

DOB: 01/15/1992 - DENIED

Given the nature and seriousness of the crime, including
planful action, the significant xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx and
the short amount of time served to date on the sentence,
the Board believes that to parole Mr. Hedstrom would
depreciate the seriousness of his actions/crime and promote
disrespect for the law. In addition, this is a xxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
prior to
release in order to safely take his place in society. The
Board
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx

believes

he

needs

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxx
returns to the ACI. In addition we recommend xxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. The Board does see evidence
of emerging insight but this needs to be further enhanced
and we will reconsider him in two and one-half years
(12/2017). (GTD:10/30/20) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Reamer, DeLosSantos

146501 HODGATE DYLAN B

DOB: 12/19/1986 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole without reconsideration to
Mr. Hodgate based on his considerable criminal record, his
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx on this bid and the
fact that he needs more xxxxxxxxxxxxx. He presented to the
Board with lack of insight into his criminal behavior and
his inability to comport xxxxxxxxxxx and thinking. He will
flatten his sentence. (GTD: 4/11/17 ) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Reamer, DeLosSantos

090104 KOWALSKI ROBERT J

DOB: 12/31/1973 - DENIED

Based on the impact of his crime, his criminal history and
the history of parole violations, including being released
to a prior detainer and then failing to return to Rhode
Island, the Board votes to deny parole without
reconsideration. The Board cannot say on this record that
Mr. Kowalski could remain at liberty without violating the

law and believes that to parole him would promote
disrespect for the law. He will flatten his sentence.
(GTD: 1/20/16 )

MEDIUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Pisaturo,
Reamer, DeLosSantos

549580 LOMBARDI NICHOLAS

DOB: 08/29/1987 - DENIED

Based on the severity of this offense and Mr. Lombardi's

xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxx since the last time he was before the Board, the
Board does not believe that he is a good risk for parole.
In addition, Mr. Lombardi is not likely to have sufficient
time remaining on this sentence to xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
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xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We do commend him on his significant
xxxxxxxx achievements and efforts. He is denied parole
without reconsideration. (GTD: 1/11/16) MEDIUM VOTE:

UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Reamer, DeLosSantos

110431 MENDONCA JOSEPH E

DOB: 02/05/1966 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny Mr. Mendonca's parole due to the
severity of the offense, including the protracted and
severe nature of the assault. The board is concerned,
based on the objection of the RIAG that Mr. Mendonca
recently made statements in April 2015 minimizing his
offense. The Board believes that to parole him at this
time would depreciate the seriousness of his assault,
multiple offenses and promote disrespect for the law. In
addition, the Board would like to see him xxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx when it returns to RIDOC,
and then review an xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. We will
reconsider him in three years (6/2018). Note the
Chairperson dissents as she would both deny parole and
flatten his sentence for the same reasons as above.
(GTD:1/27/22) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Reamer, DeLosSantos
DISSENT: Pisaturo

093301 PEARCE BARRY S

DOB: 01/15/1964 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole without reconsideration
based on Mr. Pearce's criminal history as well as prior
opportunities for parole in the past. The Board believes
that to parole him on this record would both depreciate the

seriousness of the offense, promote disrespect for the law,
and the Board cannot say that he could remain at liberty
without violating the law. He will flatten his sentence.
(GTD: 2/16/17 )

MEDIUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

Pisaturo,
Reamer, DeLosSantos

532070 ROBINSON BRANDON L

DOB: 07/31/1983 - DENIED

The Board commends Mr. Robinson on his efforts at
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, efforts towards his xxxxxxxxxx as well as
his insight at the time of hearing. In balance, the Board
believes that in light of Mr. Robinson's intentional
criminal conduct of bringing a loaded firearm to an event,
the intentional robbery of another and the subsequent
murder of the victim does not lend itself to parole at this
time. The Board believes to parole him on these facts at
this stage would promote disrespect for the law and
depreciate the seriousness of his offense. We will
reconsider him in eighteen months (12/2016) and he should
present a more appropriate and realistic parole home/work
plan at that time. (GTD:7/7/23) MEDIUM VOTE:
UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Reamer, DeLosSantos
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095237 VAILLENCOURT JOSEPH

DOB: 07/11/1974 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny parole without reconsideration to
Mr. Vaillencourt in light of his lengthy criminal history
for assaultive conduct, and he presented with limited
insight at his parole hearing regarding his needs for
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. He does not appear to be
a good risk for parole at this time. The Board cannot say
that he could not remain at liberty without violating the
law. He will flatten his sentence. (GTD: 5/7/16 ) MEDIUM
VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present; Pisaturo, Reamer, DeLosSantos

108841 VAZQUEZ OSVALDO J JR

DOB: 05/05/1972 - DENIED

The Board acknowledges Mr. Vazquez's xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx
xxxxxxxxxxxxx efforts as well as his improved relationship
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx, his interest and recognition that he
xxxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. Based on the totality of his criminal
record, however, including his prior opportunity on parole
in the past and his return for First Degree Robbery, the
Board believes that to parole him on this record would
depreciate the seriousness of his offenses and would

promote disrespect for the law. He will flatten his
sentence. (GTD:6/30/16) MEDIUM VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;
Pisaturo, Reamer, DeLosSantos

138575 WINDFIELD RANDY J

DOB: 04/30/1988 - DENIED

The Board votes to deny Mr. Windfield's parole without
reconsideration in light of the seriousness of his offense,
including the nature of the assault and possession of a
firearm. In addition he presented with limited insight
before the Board and has xxxxxxxxxxxxxxx. On this record
the Board believes to parole him would depreciate the
seriousness of his offense, promote disrespect for the law
and does not believe he is a good risk at this time. Dr.
Reamer dissents as he would consider a staggered parole in
January 2016. (GTD:7/27/16) MEDIUM VOTE: YES: Pisaturo,
DeLosSantos

DISSENT: Reamer

105805 YOUNG JAY A

DOB: 07/10/1963 - DENIED

The Board acknowledges Mr. Young's remorse and his efforts
xxxxxxxxxxxx, but must balance this with his involvement
in the purposeful beating and murder of an innocent
person, conspiracy to commit the murder, his going to great
lengths to conceal it and significant xxxxxxxxxxxxxx on the
xxxxx. The Board believes that to parole him at this time
would depreciate the severity of his criminal conduct and
promote disrespect for the law. Accordingly, we will deny

him but we will reconsider him in five years. (6/2020)
(GTD: 5/20/30 )
Pisaturo,
Reamer, DeLosSantos

MEDIUM

VOTE: UNANIMOUS-Present;

